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Hello Oakridge!

My service as your ONA President has just begun and, 
already, I am impressed by the people with whom I 
serve. Quite frankly I am in awe at the many moving 
parts of our Oakridge Neighborhood AssociaƟ on (ONA) 
and the hours put in by the volunteers who keep those 
parts moving. I fi nd myself thinking “WHAT IF”—what if 
they didn’t do it?

The hot weather arrived early this year, kicking off  
our Texas summer with dry weather and triple-digit 
heat. Along with the hot Texas summer comes many 
challenges for the ONA Environmental CommiƩ ee. The 
Environmental CommiƩ ee is made up of volunteers who 
work diligently to keep our neighborhood entrances 
maintained. They make sure that sprinklers are operaƟ ng 
properly so that water resources are used wisely. They 
oversee the planƟ ng and changing of shrubbery and 
seasonal color as their budget permits, and they see 
to it that the perimeter around the enƟ re Oakridge 
community is mowed and not neglected. They negoƟ ate 
and manage our environmental recurring maintenance 
contract and monitor compliance. All of this work is 
done in order to assure the beauty of the area and the 
surrounding community. Under the leadership of David 
Parrish, the Environmental CommiƩ ee and friends 
of the commiƩ ee put in work throughout the year, in 
all seasons. They make sure that Oakridge remains an 
inviƟ ng, friendly, top Ɵ er and coveted community in the 
North Garland Area.

The work of the Environmental CommiƩ ee is a very 
integral part of our ONA’s purpose. Under David’s 
leadership, the Environmental CommiƩ ee members are 
able to maximize our return on every dollar spent in this 
area. Each year, some community members support the 
eff orts of this commiƩ ee by specifi cally contribuƟ ng 
money (through the BeauƟ fi caƟ on Fund) for their 
work. These resources are over and above their annual 
membership dues. We thank all those members for 

Note from the ONA President
by Billy Ray Thomas, ONA President

their conƟ nued support. Feedback from the members 
help the Environmental commiƩ ee to conƟ nually 
improve. If you see something (environmental issues), 
say something. This could be something you think is 
well done as well as something that you feel needs to 
be addressed.

The greater part of our success is YOU. We need all of 
you! If you haven’t joined our Oakridge Neighborhood 
AssociaƟ on (ONA), we invite you to do so. If you have 
not renewed your membership, remember that your 
renewal makes a big diff erence! Our membership goal 
this season is 100% Oakridge resident parƟ cipaƟ on. 
Please join us!

IT TAKES ALL PARTS TO MAKE THE WHOLE!!!

Respecƞ ully,

Billy Ray Thomas

Volunteer Needed ASAP!
As of August, the ONA will no longer have someone 
to manage the ONA CommunicaƟ ons (which 
includes the website and the newsleƩ er). The ONA 
Board is looking for a volunteer to take on these 
responsibiliƟ es. 

This is a great opportunity for someone wanƟ ng to 
improve their skills in wriƟ ng, communicaƟ ng, and 
basic website management. 

Sound like too much? We can split it up. If you are 
only comfortable managing the website (WordPress 
plaƞ orm), let us know! If you only want to take 
over the newsleƩ er, let us know! Oakridge is a 
neighborhood of over 1,000 homes; surely there 
are residents who would be a great match for this 
volunteer posiƟ on. Are you one of them?

Email communicaƟ ons@oakridgena.org for more 
informaƟ on.

mailto:communications@oakridgena.org
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If you have sent in your dues, 
we THANK YOU! You should 
have received your ONA GREEN 
MEMBER FLAG. If you haven’t 
received your fl ag, please let us 
know via phone or email. 

Don’t Forget to Join Us!
by Cecile LaBossiere, ONA Membership Director

New to the Neighborhood?
The ONA assembles and delivers 
welcome bags to residents who are 
new to Oakridge. The bags contain 
an assortment of City of Garland 
promoƟ onal materials as well as some 
Oakridge informaƟ onal items. 

CongratulaƟ ons to ONA Member Doris Cave (Oakridge 
District 6), winner of the May Member Raffl  e. The prize 
was a $20 giŌ  card to Pizza Hut. 

Our monthly raffl  e for ONA members is made possible 
by the generosity of these businesses. Please join us in 
supporƟ ng them in appreciaƟ on for their donaƟ ons. 

• Baskin Robbins
• Dallas Superstore-SF Supermarket (in Cali Saigon Mall)

• Frank Marino’s Texaco
• Griff ’s Hamburgers
• Panda Express
• Pizza Hut
• West Washington FoundaƟ on

Monthly Raffl  e Eligibility: All ONA Members (excluding current 
board members) are automaƟ cally entered for the monthly 
raffl  es. ONA Members cannot win twice in the same membership 
year. 

ONA Monthly Raffl  e Winner
by Cecile LaBossiere, ONA Membership Director

If you are new to the neighborhood and have yet 
to receive a welcome bag, please send us an email 
(info@oakridgena.org). We look forward to sending a 
bag your way!

Thank You!

Number of Households 
Not Yet Renewed/Not Yet Suppor  ng

Number of Households Suppor  ng the ONA 

If you haven’t joined or renewed yet, please take a few 
moments to send in your dues:

• Online – www.oakridgena.org/join-us/
• By Mail – Oakridge Neighborhood AssociaƟ on, 

P.O. Box 450145, Garland, TX 75045-0145. 
If you have quesƟ ons, concerns, or comments 
please contact us. Our focus and commitment to the 
neighborhood is based on the input and responses we 

Current Membership Year
Our current year membership 
staƟ sƟ cs show we have quite a few 
members that have not renewed 
yet. We also have a lot of residents 
that aren’t supporƟ ng the ONA. 

Join Us or Renew Your Membership Today

get directly from you, the residents of Oakridge. 

The ONA is a voluntary neighborhood associaƟ on; we 
work for you—the residents of Oakridge. Please do not 
hesitate to reach out and assist us in beƩ er serving 
the neighborhood. CommunicaƟ on is the key to being a 
beƩ er neighbor and associaƟ on.

Thanks,
Cecile LaBossiere, Membership Director

Have QuesƟ ons? Please contact me at 
oakridgemembership@gmail.com
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A number of residents have noted 
that our holiday decoraƟ ons for the 
neighborhood entrances could use a liƩ le 

Holiday Decorating Committee

Do you know how many 
entrances there are in the 
Oakridge neighborhood? 

There are 9 entrances. 
Beginning with the north side 
then  going clockwise around 
the neighborhood perimeter, 
here are the entrances: Laurel 

Oakridge Entrances
by H. Englebretson, ONA Communica  ons

A Garland Marshal visits the Oakridge Men’s Group

Although the Garland Marshals didn’t enter the Garland 
Enforcement Program unƟ l a few years ago, Marshals 
have been in this part of the country for years; back 
when Texas was just a territory and before it became a 
state.

Marshals like “MaƩ  Dillon” were here to “keep the 
peace”. Marshal J.D. Norris does part of that enforcement 
in these modern Ɵ mes, right here in Garland. He wears 
more than a six-gun. He wears a bullet-proof vest, a taser, 
handcuff s and enough communicaƟ ons equipment to 
rival a modern-day Alexander Graham Bell—and he 
(and other Marshals) can arrest anyone in the state who 
violates the law.

Marshals are sworn peace offi  cers who perform a wide 
range of duƟ es, including service of process (process 
servers) seizing money and property under court order, 
evicƟ ons, serving tax warrants, and arresƟ ng individuals 
on bench warrants. Judicial marshals are employed 
by the judicial branch. They are enforcers of parking 
violaƟ ons and deliver code violators with summons or 
warnings. Police offi  cers don’t handle this any longer.

If a person parks in front of your house, they are not 
violaƟ ng the law. If they park next to the mailbox, they 
are not violaƟ ng the law. However, if they are parked 
within 15 feet of a fi re hydrant or within 30 feet of a 
corner or alley entrance, they are violaƟ ng the law. If a 
car is blocking your driveway, or parked in your driveway, 
or parked across your sidewalk, then they are violaƟ ng 
the law and you can get in touch with a Marshal to solve 
your problem. 

The best way to get acƟ on on many problems—e.g., 
potholes, broken streetlight, tall grass, or parking 
situaƟ ons—is to use Garland’s eAssist app. With the 
eAssist app, you can submit more than 50 types of 
service requests, including contacƟ ng the Marshal’s 
offi  ce. Garland’s eAssist app provides an online plaƞ orm 
accessible from the City’s website (www.garlandTX.
gov). It is also available as a free app on the Google Play 
and Apple App stores.

Next meeƟ ng of the Oakridge Men’s Group will be July 
20th, 10:30 am at the Duck Creek Golf Club. All men are 
welcome. There is NO fee for membership. For more 
info, contact Mark Edwards at 214-673-8908.

Oakridge Men’s Group
by Mark Edwards, Oakridge Men’s Group

Oaks Drive, Richland Drive, Big Oaks Drive, Rich Oak 
Drive, Winding Oak Trail, Diamond Oaks Drive, Overview 
Lane, Ridge Oak Drive, and Greenview Drive.

The ONA Environmental CommiƩ ee, who oversees 
these entrances, is completely comprised of volunteers. 
Just like any other volunteer, the Ɵ me they can donate 
to volunteering is limited. Like most of you reading this 
newsleƩ er, these volunteers have family members to 
care for, jobs to work, and households to manage. They 
can always use some extra help. 

Thankfully, we have a neighborhood full of people who 
drive/walk/bike through these 9 entrances on a regular 
basis. This means there are a lot of eyes and ears that 
can report issues (broken sprinklers, damaged plants, 
etc.). 

Please report any issues or concerns with the plants, 
lighƟ ng, or irrigaƟ on at our entrances to David Parrish  
at environment@oakridgena.org or 469-733-6089. 

By reporƟ ng issues to the Director of the Environmental, 
you are serving as an extension of the Environmental 
CommiƩ ee! Thank you for volunteering your Ɵ me. 

Note: The ONA Environmental Commi  ee does not manage 
the brick wall, which is considered private property.

y

sprucing up. We agree! But we need volunteers who 
would be willing to tackle this project. 

The ONA Board is considering creaƟ ng a commiƩ ee for 
the purpose of updaƟ ng our entryway decoraƟ ons for 
the holidays. Would you be interested in serving on a 
commiƩ ee for that purpose? If you are interested, 
contact the ONA President at info@oakridgena.org. 

www.garlandtx.gov
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Offi  cers
President, Billy Ray Thomas ......................... 214-734-1017
Vice President, Vickie LiƩ on ......................... 972-762-2805
Secretary, Sharon Parrish ............................. 469-939-2270
Treasurer, Veronica Brown-Corbin ................ 214-642-4815

District Directors
District 1, Joanna Albright ...........................  973-879-5965

District 2 Co-Directors
Jack Lang ............................................. 214-395-8596 
Sallie Lang ........................................... 214-708-2870

District 3, VACANT

District 4 Co-Directors
Oliver Harter ......................................  214-663-8862
Jackie Jones ........................................ 972-897-5133

District 5, Melanie Busby .............................. 972-989-2253

District 6, Ruba Qewar ................................  972-207-1911

District 7, JoeƩ a Harris ................................. 469-955-1513

CommiƩ ees
CommunicaƟ ons, Heather Englebretson ..... 214-562-7857
Crime & Safety, Joan Nichols ........................ 214-543-2546
Environmental, David Parrish ....................... 469-733-6089
Events, Jackie Reynolds ................................ 469-649-5799
Membership, Cecile LaBossiere .................... 972-896-9413

2022-2023 ONA Board
info@oakridgena.org 

Newsletter Distribution
On June 1st, distribuƟ on of the newsleƩ er changed.
The ONA monthly newsleƩ er is made available online 
at the beginning of each month. Hard copies of the 
newsleƩ er will be mailed to the enƟ re neighborhood 
ONLY in September, January, and May. By limiƟ ng the 
quanƟ ty of newsleƩ ers that are printed and mailed, the 
ONA is able to save a substanƟ al amount of money and 
resources. 

What about residents who depend on hard copies?
A small number of hard copies will be available for 
residents who want to receive a hard copy every 
month. If you wish to be added to the list to receive a 
hard copy every month, contact your District Director 
(see the list of ONA Board members in this newsleƩ er 
for contact informaƟ on) or send an email to 
communicaƟ ons@oakridgena.org.

NewsleƩ er adverƟ sing runs from June 1st to May 31st 
each year and can be renewed annually each June. 

It costs $300 to run an adverƟ sement (business card size 
only) in the monthly newsleƩ er for a whole year. The 
ONA fi scal year runs June 1st - May 31st. 

Ad placement is rotated monthly. 

If you would like to place an ad in the newsleƩ er, contact 
the ONA Treasurer at treasurer@oakridgena.org. 

Newsletter Advertising

mailto:communications@oakridgena.org

